
September 11, 2024	
Valley Fliers September Board Meeting	

Meeting Called to Order at: 6:30	
Present: Morrow, Wildstone, DeWitt (late), Hewitt, Smith, Vader, plus 8 members and one potential 
member.	

Approval of July Minutes	
Chris moved to approve as written. Kelsey seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 	

Safety Officer’s Report	
Geoff noted the hangar door lock flanges keep getting bent.  He’s been straightening them.  Commenter from the 
floor suggested perhaps he could make wood bridges for the door cracks of all the airplanes.  Geoff said doing so 
is on his list.  	

Maintenance Officer’s Report	
See Chris’ handouts.  Armrests and inspection plates were wrapped up in July.  Almost all our lights are now 
LEDs.  In August we got the Avidyne back.  Kelsey asked if we got a swap or our unit back.  Chris wasn’t sure, but 
they returned it within a day of receiving it.  Last month’s big ticket issue was poor install of 9MA’s new avionics.  
We also swapped out the alternator.  Kelsey asked whether the original installer covered any of the costs for re-
work of the avionics install?  Chris said no.  Chris is still working to arrange for local maintenance.  He is getting 
good service from Arlington.  Evergreen is too busy.  Next Monday evening, 117 is going in to get a variety of in-
strument fixes including the engine temperature probe.  Kelsey asked if we think the bugs are all out of the avion-
ics installation?  Chris says as far as he knows.  He doesn’t want to take things back to Steve.  The autopilot still 
needs tuning.  Kelsey asked if there were still some Dynon parameters to tune?  Chris felt they were all set up.  If 
members are interesting in helping with maintenance, he generally works on them at 6:00 on a Saturday or a 
Sunday morning. Chris could still use help from members.	

Treasurer’s Report	
See Alan’s handouts.  July was a big month.  117 flew 86 hours.  That is normal for July.  Maintenance was pretty 
reasonable.  Our insurance is about to go up by almost $1000 per month.  We were well ahead for the month, 
though we are still down on the year.  Our rents are now about double what they were before the hangars were 
enclosed.  Our maintenance costs are up substantially from last year, even taking out the extra engine and avion-
ics costs.  117’s maintenance costs year to date exceed $100 per hour it was rented.  	
August was a decent month, but was a little lower than the same time last year.  9MA was down, probably due to 
the avionics electrical issue.  Two memberships turned over in August.  Maintenance was up a bit in August.  
Kelsey asked how fuel costs were?  Alan says they are in line with what they were last year.  We paid a federal tax 
penalty because we filed late.  Kelsey asked whether we could pay someone less than the $940 penalty.  Alan sug-
gests it would cost about the same, but the real work is in the preparation.  Alan had it finalized the first of March 
or so, but forgot to send it in.  Kelsey suggested we should look into ways other members can help make sure the 
taxes get done.  Year to date, at the end of August we were still down financially.  Kelsey asked what caused the 
increase in Information Technology?  Alan said it was increases in Schedulemaster and web hosting costs.  Alan 
also noted the database updates expenses are in Maintenance and should be moved to Dues and Subscriptions.  
Chris noted he has also done some database updates this month (September).  At the end of August our total cur-
rent assets are down from August last year by $70000, though last year was high because it reflected the assess-
ment in Receivables.  We could survive an engine replacement, but not two.  Question from the floor: how do the 
finances compare against the last five years?  Alan says we are maybe a little low, but generally in line.  Chris not-
ed the engine most of concern is probably 63S.  Alan noted when last we rebuilt that engine we did not magna 
flux the crank, but we did replace the case.  We couldn’t consider that a full overhaul because of the crank.  At 
that, he is not very concerned about 63S.  Chris noted he plans to have all the mags done at their planes’ annual.  
Chris is thinking we may do annuals at Vertex because they will not let anything slide.  The next plane to go 
through annual is 9MA.  Sean noted the first annual at Vertex for each plane is likely to cost more than subse-
quent ones because they will be less familiar with our planes.  Alan will do the sales tax report this weekend.  
Commenter from the floor noted that if the club is a member of a particular association, the Arlington mechanic 



will give us a discount.  We are not currently members of any association, but it may be worth investigation.  We 
should revisit that at a future meeting.	

New Business	
Sean noted that the airport is now open.	

New Member: 	
Skand Hurkat introduced himself.  He would like to get back flying and work on his instrument rating.	

Club Instructors	
Sean said Jake Steinman is a new instructor and would like to be a club instructor.  We pay a monthly fee for each 
instructor.  Kelsey suggests instructors should pay half the cost.  Comment from the floor: instructors that haven’t 
instructed for a certain period of time to keep their listing as a club instructor.  Ed Bryce suggests he thinks it 
would be appropriate for instructors to pay the whole expense.  Tim asked if the current list of instructors are 
really the folks who we feel are appropriate to do checkouts and primary instruction in our planes?  Commenter 
from the floor suggests we drop all the listed instructors and only add back those who request to stay on.  Chris 
said he did that.  Sean asked if we should table the topic for now.  Alan moved that we have instructors that want 
to remain on schedule master pay their annual cost, as of November 1.  Kelsey seconded.  The motion carried 
unanimously. 	

Free flight hour won by: Adam Milazzo	

Meeting adjourned at: 7:37	
Next Meeting: The next board meeting will be held Wednesday, October 9, with food available at 6:00 pm and 
business beginning at 6:30 at Trotters Restaurant. 




































